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1. The staff of School meet Maan Jee at her residence: 

 
Due to the long ailment and her aggravated weakness MaanJee invited the staff to discuss 

about the school. She had given a topic to all teachers either to write an article or speak to 

express her ideas. The topic was “Can we mould our students to become peace loving, 

unbiased and good human-beings. The meeting was held on the 14
th

 April 2012. The 

teachers in majority attended the meeting. Everyone was asked to express her ideas. Only 

a few teachers spoke against the hypothesis and concluded that due to environmental 

factor, positive changes in the personality and character of students can not be achieved. 

As against a few teachers majority of teachers hoped to bring tangible changes in 

students.  

                             
 

 

2. Mrs.Seema Asif and Mrs. Saima Sultana attended the workshop on 

“Education and Health” conducted by Education and Literacy 

Department Government of Sindh : 

 
The workshop was conducted in collaboration of Aga Khan Educational Board. The main 

trainers of the workshop were Dr. S.K.Kamrani from UN Habitat and UNESCO and Dr. 

Shabnam from Aga Khan Educational Board. The workshop was conducted on the 18
th

 

and 19
th

 of April 2012. The main theme of the training was to train teachers how to 

inculcate in students the good habits of cleanliness and observe if students have become 

the victim of some infectious or contagious diseases.  

 



      
 

The school Health Programme extends professional help towards the solution of water, 

environmental sanitation and hygiene problems in our community’s school are the 

primary institution which can render help through teachers in creating awareness in 

students, their parents and other family members. In this way, the severity of these 

problems can be redressed and we can see developed communities. 

 

So as to make our school teachers aware of the objectives of the workshop, a meeting 

was held on 30th April 2012 in the office of the Vice-Principal in which Mrs.Seema Asif 

and Mrs. Saima Sultana described her experiences they gained during the workshop. 

 

3. Celebration of Earth Day on 20
th

 April 2012. 
 

Although Earth Day is celebrated on 22
nd

 April every year, due to the closure of school 

on 22
nd

 April 2012, the Earth Day, in our school, was celebrated on the 20
th

 April 2012.  

Essay competitions were held in all classes according to their standard. 

Students made different charts to show the impact of pollution on the life style of human 

beings on this planet. The topic of essay was “How can we save our earth” Teachers and 

students took interest and they made wonderful charts in which they expressed their ideas 

about how we can save our earth. 

      
  
 


